Message

From: Tracy Mehan [tmehan@awwa.org]

Sent: 6/18/2018 3:47:00 PM

To: Palich, Christian [/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group

(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=330ad62e158d43af93fcbbece930d21a-Palich, Chr]; frye.tony@epa.gov

CC: William McIntosh [wmackintos@icloud.com]

Subject: Letter of Support of Wm. McIntosh for AA International and Tribal Affairs

Attachments: William McIntosh, Letter of Support.pdf

Dear Christian and Tony,

Attached please find my letter of support for Chad McIntosh.

Thanks.

Tracy

G. Tracy Mehan, III
Executive Director, Government Affairs
American Water Works Association
1300 Eye Street, N.W., Suite 701W
Washington, D.C. 20005-3314

Ex. 6 (direct) (cell)

Attachment

This communication is the property of the American Water Works Association and may contain confidential or privileged information. Unauthorized use of this communication is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you have received this communication in error, please immediately notify the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the communication and any attachments.

American Water Works Association

Dedicated to the World's Most Important Resource ®

G. TRACY MEHAN, III 1300 Eye Street, N.W., Suite 701W Washington, D.C. 20005

June 18, 2018

The Honorable John Barrasso, M.D.
Chair &
The Honorable Tom Carper
Ranking Member
Committee on Environment and Public Works
United States Senate
410 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

RE: William McIntosh, nominee, Assistant Administrator for the Office of International and Tribal Affairs, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

Dear Senators Barrasso and Carper,

It is with great pleasure that I write in support of William ("Chad") McIntosh's nomination for Assistant Administrator for the Office of International and Tribal Affairs at the U.S. E.P.A. I had the opportunity of serving with Chad McIntosh for eight years while I ran the Michigan Office of the Great Lakes in the cabinet of then Governor John Engler. Chad served as both environmental advisor to the Governor and then as a deputy at the Department of Environmental Quality in which my office was housed. We worked on numerous international, interstate and state issues relating to the Great Lakes and the waters of the state of Michigan including toxic regulation, invasive species, water diversions, and nonpoint source pollution.

Chad McIntosh brings technical engineering and legal knowledge and experience to government service. He is also a man of integrity who can be counted on to honor the highest ethical standards. His experience in both government and with a multinational corporation (Ford), working in regulatory environments around the globe, make him an ideal candidate for this Assistant Administrator post.

As a former Assistant Administrator for Water at E.P.A., I had responsibility for the tribal program at the time. Based on that experience, I believe Chad will provide great assistance and expertise, across all media, in serving the nation's tribal governments as well.

Thank you for your interest. I hope you will confirm Chad McIntosh to this position.

Message

From: Rusty Ashcraft [Rusty.Ashcraft@arlp.com]

Sent: 9/6/2017 3:56:29 PM

To: Palich, Christian [/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group

(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=330ad62e158d43af93fcbbece930d21a-Palich, Chr]

Subject: Region 3 administrator?

Christian

I hope you and Minyet are well! Have you heard anything about a Region 3 or 5 Administrator?

Rusty Ashcraft Manager, Government Affairs & Environmental Policy Alliance Coal, LLC 1146 Monarch Street Lexington, KY 40513

Office: Ex. 6

Message

From: Matt Mazefsky [Matt.Mazefsky@rosebudmining.com]

Sent: 6/12/2017 8:17:41 PM

To: Palich, Christian [/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group

(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=330ad62e158d43af93fcbbece930d21a-Palich, Chr]

CC: John St. Clair [John.St.Clair@rosebudmining.com]

Subject: Potential Rosebud Meeting and Outline

Attachments: Rosebud's Outline of EPA Issues for Discusssion (6_12_17).docx

Christian:

We previously discussed arranging a meeting between Rosebud and some of the newer representatives at the EPA. You know Rosebud well, but others at the EPA probably do not. We were hoping to give a little background about Rosebud, discuss some higher level issues involving the industry, and perhaps dive into some more specific EPA-related issues impacting Rosebud. Attached please find an outline that Rosebud created for the potential meeting. Part A of the outline includes general topics of discussion that are higher level and are of some interest to Rosebud's management. Part B of the outline identifies the more specific issues that have been challenges to Rosebud, but that Rosebud believes could be overcome.

We would love the opportunity to discuss these ideas in more detail with you. John St. Clair, in particular, could drill down into some of the attached ideas and hopefully provide input that could make the regulatory process more efficient for everyone. After you've had the chance to review this, perhaps we could set up a time to speak in more detail.

Thanks and hope all is well.

Matt Mazefsky
General Counsel
Rosebud Mining Company
301 Market St. Kittanning, PA 16201
724.545.6222 Ex. 6
www.rosebudmining.com

Confidentiality Notice: The information contained in this email and any attachments may be legally privileged and confidential. If you are not an intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender and permanently delete the e-mail and any attachments immediately. You should not retain, copy or use this e-mail or any attachments for any purpose, nor disclose all or any part of the contents to any other person.

AGENDA FOR DISCUSSION BETWEEN ROSEBUD AND THE EPA

- A. GENERAL DISCUSSION TOPICS
- (1) Background on Rosebud Mining Company and its Operations
- (2) Challenged Local Plants and DOE's Study of Electricity Markets and Reliability
- (3) New Source Performance Standards and New Plant Builds
- (4) Paris Accord Discussion
- B. <u>SPECIFIC/TECHNICAL DISCUSSION</u>
- (1) NPDES Oversight/Reviews

Issue: The EPA condu

The EPA conducts in-depth reviews of every mining-related NPDES application. This leaves our Pennsylvania DEP ("PA DEP") regulators wary that they may submit a permit that the EPA will deem incomplete or unacceptable. In other words, the EPA's insistence that it constantly look over the PA DEP's shoulders has made our state regulators gun shy. Accordingly, the permits languish, with some of Rosebud's applications sitting at the PA DEP's offices for more than five years.

Solution: The EPA, however, does not need to see every permit. Pennsylvania has primacy over its permits and should have the authority to act without undue interference from the EPA. The states know their constituents and the appropriate environmental considerations better than the Federal government. The states alone are therefore best positioned to review the NPDES permits. Allowing the states to solely review the NPDES permits would improve efficiency, streamline the permitting process, and would ultimately leave the decision-making to those with superior knowledge of the issues. The EPA could then conduct general periodic reviews of the state's NPDES program to ensure compliance with federal regulations.

(2) Specific Conductivity (SC) and Whole Effluent Toxicity (WET) Testing

Issue:

Despite state push back, the EPA recently compelled certain states to incorporate two ineffective testing standards into NPDES Permits. First, the EPA insisted on an SC standard to measure the dissolved ions in the water as an indicator of aquatic toxicity. Varying geology from state to state, however, leads to large inconsistencies of naturally occurring dissolved ions in the water. This makes a uniform SC standard impractical to implement and a poor measure of mine-related aquatic toxicity.

Next, the EPA forced the implementation of WET Testing in certain states. The intent of WET Testing is to identify impacts to aquatic life in streams by testing the survival rate of indicator or surrogate organisms in the water. It, however, is an ineffective test

that is hypersensitive to the point of absurdity. For example, Rosebud has performed WET testing on drinking water, and the drinking water failed the WET Test every time. If drinking water cannot pass the WET Test, how can Rosebud's mine discharge be expected to pass?

Solution: The prior administration's efforts to add more regulation through SC and WET testing is unnecessary inasmuch as the current water regulations already require numerous water quality standards. I understand that the new administration is looking for ways to streamline the regulatory process. Tabling these unnecessary and faulty tests is a good start. If the EPA nevertheless determines that it must implement a measure to test the effects of dissolved constituents in water, it should consider Osmotic Pressure. Osmotic Pressure testing more accurately reflects the causes of aquatic life as compared to SC and WET Testing.

(3) Manganese in TMDL's

Issue:

Manganese is not toxic to aquatic life and does not pose a human health concern in drinking water. It is only listed as a secondary contaminant for public water supplies for aesthetic reasons such as taste, color, and odor. The testing for manganese was previously used as an indicator for other toxic metals; however recent NPDES test results do not show a strong correlation to justify this assumption. Yet, many TMDLs, including the PA Kiski-Conemaugh and Casselman require reductions in manganese loading based on the misapplication of public water supply intake limits to effluent from sites where the receiving streams have ample assimilative capacity. Additionally, Federal Regulations require an average concentration of manganese no greater than 2.0 mg/l and a daily max no greater than 4.0 mg/l. Treatment for manganese to this federal level requires three times the amount of chemicals needed to treat other constituents, oftentimes leading to more environmental harm than benefit.

Solution: Manganese limits should be removed from TMDL's as Pennsylvania regulations only require limits for public water supply intakes. Moreover, all federal restrictions outside of public water supply intakes should be lifted since there are no human health or aquatic toxicity concerns associated with its presence.

(4) Effluent Characterization

Issue:

In recent years, the EPA has begun requiring testing for constituents listed in 40 CFR 122.21 (k)(5)(iii)(A) (EPA Table III) commonly referred to as effluent characterization (EC) by many state regulators for mining NPDES permit applications. Many of the EC constituents listed are associated with igneous rocks, and are not present in mine water of the Northern Appalachian coal fields, which are comprised exclusively of sedimentary strata. In addition, the required ultra-low detection limits for these EC constituents are measured in concentrations of parts-per-billion and parts-per-trillion. Not a single laboratory in Pennsylvania (including the PA DEP's own equipment) is able to test to such ultra-low concentrations for certain constituents, and yet the required testing remains.

Solution: The EPA should only require EC for those constituents reasonably expected to be present in the discharge and at a level that can be detected by customary lab equipment, consistent with the approach already used for 40 CFR 122.21 (k)(5)(iii)(A) (EPA Table IV).

(5) Army Corps of Engineers

Issue:

Obtaining individual 404 Permits and federally oversighted state permits has become an onerous process that is required to address stream and wetland-related impacts. There is a lack of consistency between the various Regional ACOE Offices, with some offices causing extensive time delays in the permitting process. An example of a lengthy delay is an application submitted by Rosebud to the ACOE for a coal refuse disposal area that was to impact a small tributary of an AMD-impaired stream and several wetlands (largely created by previous logging activities). The permit application process was started in January, 2009, with several field meetings occurring in 2013 and 2014. Now, more than eight years later, a decision on the permit has still not been reached.

Solution: The Corps should reinstate the Nationwide Permitting process or set a permit decision timeline that must be met to ensure timely reviews.